
 

 
 

F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 1  
The Pastors' Corner 

Can’t you just feel it?  The excitement in the air; the 
sp irit of lov e in our hearts; the joy in receiv ing  R ev .  
S harlyn G ates as  the new  minister of H olly 
P resb yterian Church.   W e hav e so much to b e 
thank ful for!  
O ur P astor N ominating  Committee,  after many 
hours,  and  many P ersonal I nformation F orms,  
listened  and  p rayed  and  w ere led  to R ev .  G ates.   
I nd eed ,  she,  too,  heard  the call and  tog ether a new  
chap ter w ill b eg in in March.  
     A s your interim p astors w e k now  how  much this 
cong reg ation w ork s tog ether to d o G od ’s w ill and  
how  much your lov e sp read s to each other and  to 
new  p ersons.   I t w as just a year ag o that w e step p ed  
into your liv es and  found  here an accep tance and  
lov e that allow ed  us to b e your p astors.   W e w ill miss 
you v ery much b ut so much less k now ing  w hat g ood  
thing s lie ahead .  
     May w e liv e as faithful comp anions w ith Christ; 
liv e d eep ly,  w ith p urp ose; liv e w isely,  w ith humility; 
liv e justly,  w ith comp assion; liv e 
g ratefully,  w ith g enerosity; liv e fully,  w ith 
enthusiasm.    O ur b lessing s g o w ith you,  this d ay,  
and  alw ays.  
  B lessing s,  R ev s.  A nn and  B ill 
 

New Faces of Holly Presbyterian  

 
Dear Friends at Holly Presbyterian Church, 

Thank you for the warm reception you gave me this past 
weekend.  It was cold outside but very warm inside!  I 
enjoyed meeting you all and sharing in worship together as 
well.  Fred and I are looking forward to living in Holly 
and to my serving as your new pastor, beginning March 1st. 

In the beginning of a new year we are reminded that God 
continues to be actively working to make all things new.  
New things are exciting for some, and challenging for others, 
yet we trust that with God as our guide there 
are good things ahead for all. 

There is much to do in this time between, as I say good-bye 
to a loving congregation here and as we prepare for this new 
call to work among you. 
Let us covenant together to pray for one another and look 
forward to the future with joy! 
Peace and Grace, 
       Rev. Sharlyn Gates 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Hello Holly Presbyterian 
Family, 
It is truly a new year, with new 
beginnings, not only for this 
church and its members, but 
for me; and I am looking 
forward to being an active 
asset to not just Holly 
Presbyterian, but to the 
community of Holly. 
Since my return from Virginia; where I worked as an 
office manager/Principle’s Administrative Assistant for 
the Stafford County Public Schools, just outside 
Washington D. C. area, I can only state, like Dorothy in 
the Wizard of Oz, “There is no place like home!” “There 
is no place like home!” 
Many of you may recognize or have heard of me 
because of my name, also I am a graduate of Holly, as 
well as having long family ties in and around Holly. 
I look forward to serving the Holly Presbyterian Church, 
and would like to thank you for this opportunity to be 
HOME.    It is my sincere desire to meet each one of 
you, and look forward to working along side Pastor 
Gates beginning March 1st . It will be difficult to say good 
bye to Pastors Ann and Bill as they have made my 
transition a smooth and enjoyable event. 
Jinx (Yes, that is my real Name) Kincaid 
   

 

 
E ach year our church is req uired  to p ay p er 
cap ita fees to P resb ytery.   The fee is b ased  on 
activ e memb ers of our church.   F or 2 0 1 1 ,  p er 
cap ita fees w ill b e $ 2 6 4 7 . 7 5 .   This eq uates to 
$ 2 2 . 2 5  p er memb er.   W hile this fee is b ud g eted  
each year,  it is not an easy exp ense to p ay.   
H eating  b ills are hig her in the w inter,  insurance is 
p aid  ev ery J anuary,  and  F eb ruary is a short 
month.   P lease p rayerfully consid er send ing  
p ayment for the p er cap ita fees associated  w ith 
yourself and  immed iate family; for a family of for 
this eq uates to $ 8 9 . 0 0 .   A ll p er cap ita 
contrib utions w ill ap p ear on your annual g iv ing  
statement and  w ill help  ease our F eb ruary 
finances.   I f you hav e any q uestions,  p lease see a 
memb er of the S tew ard ship  Committee.   Thank s 
you for your p rayerful consid eration,  and  G od  
B less!  



February Calendar 

Feb 6  Worship with Communion 10:30am 
(No Sunday Schools)  
Guest Speaker Rev. Robert Lakey  
10:00am K N I T-W I TS  Meeting .  There 
w ill b e a meeting  of the K nit-W its 
S und ay F eb uary 6 th .   T h e  me e t i n g  
w i l l  b e g i n  p r o mp t l y  at  10 ,  p lease 
b ring  all your items that are 
comp leted ,  so that b e may d eliv er 
them 

  11:30 am T h e  C C C  w i l l  me e t ,  
p l e as e  p l an  o n  at t e n d i n g  

Feb 13  Children's Sunday School 9:30 
Worship 10:30am Guest Speaker 
Missionary Colby Keefer 

Feb 14        Newsletter Deadline 
                  St. Valentine’s Day  
Feb 16   AYSO  7:00 
Feb 20      9:15Children's Sunday School 9:30         

Contemporary Worship 10:30am Guest           
Speaker Rev. Pat Harton 

Feb 21       Session Meeting 7:00pm 
      President’s Day 
  Feb 27      Children's Sunday School 9:30 

             Worship 10:30am Guest Speaker Rev.    
Pat Harton 

 
 

 
Bell Choir  
Dear HPC Family, 
We are getting 
organized for 
another bell choir 
performance - this 

one for Palm Sunday, April 17. Please see Rob 
Privette for details.   

 
Food Pantry 

As the food need for people in our 
community is still growing, we will 
continue collecting food for the pantry 
at Holly First Baptist Church.  Please 
remember to bring your canned or 
boxed food and place it in the Narthex. 

 

 

 
C o m m u n i t y  S h a r e  P o i n t s  f r o m  V G ' s  
VG's has launched a new program called "VG's yes 
Rewards", beginning 1/9/11.  This will give every customer 
the opportunity to earn free items, receive special discounts 
and exclusive offers, simply by shopping in their stores.  It is 
easy to do.  Just sign up at your favorite VG's store or go on-
line to myyesrewards.com.  Once signed up, you will receive 
a special VG's yes Rewards card to use each time you shop. 
  Your card will help you to start earning points.  In addition, 
when you provide your email address you'll earn extra bonus 
points and other exclusive offers delivered directly into your 
inbox. 

VG's Community Share will become a part of this new 
program.  As a result, the way in which non- profit 
groups and organizations earn points for VG's 
Community Share will change.  Beginning January 
9, VG's will require all customers to use their VG's 
yes Rewards card to earn community share points for 
their favorite non-profit organization.  If you don't use 
your card, you won't receive points. 

 

Our Life Together  
  Please pray... 
Urgent Concern!!!! 
Please pray for Marionette Kubicz as she has lost her 
home and her beloved pets in a house fire on January 
26.  She is currently staying with Dan & Barb Goodearl 
in Traverse City.  A special donation account has been 
set up for Marionette should you want to contribute: 
Huntington Bank, Att: Jan O’Brien P.O. Box 1220 
Traverse City, MI 49658,  Please make your checks out 
to Barbara M. Goodearl but specify Account 8585  Jan 
O’Brien will make sure it properly deposited to Marjorie’s 
accounts. 
...for Cristy Banks, Josh Banks, Linda Coale 
Voorhees, Amie Davis, Beth Foss, Pat Frank, Alice 
Horak,  Dale Hoffman, Dan Nash, Bev Ponton, Ardath 
Regan, Edith Sargent, Emma Jean Sargent, Marjorie 
Smith, Jack Smith, Harriet Striggow, Terry Sizemore, 
Jerry Studer, …and all of the members of the church 
who are facing health problems.  

 ...for the families of the congregation and for those who 
are living alone. Pray that we can treat each other with 
care and compassion. Pray for members of the church 
who face difficult times or decisions.   

 ...For our Session as they continuously seek God’s 
leading for the life and future of our church....for the 
leaders and peoples of Afghanistan, Iraq, Palestine and 
Egypt. Pray for peace in those nations and in our world. 
And please remember the men & women in our armed 
services in your prayers. 

 

Office Hours 
Regular office hours are Mon.-Thurs. 9am-2pm. 
The office is closed on Fridays. 
Up-to-date information is available at our website  under 
"Church News" or you may contact the church at 248-
634-9494.

Our Missionaries 

Please pray for our missionaries. 
Up to date information on them 
can be found on the bulletin 
board in the Fellowship Hall: 
 
Allen and Deedee Iobst 
Maestro Millan Picazo 

50 4-D 3-F 
11203 Algeciras 
Cadiz SPAIN 
allen_deedee@yahoo.com 
 
Colby and Sarah Keefer 
4695 Sycamore Dr 
Ypsilanti, MI 48197 
Colby.Keefer@athletesinaction.org 
Sarah.Keefer@athletesinaction.org 



 
 
Mission Statement 
Holly Presbyterian Church is a 
community of faith in God that 
values peaceful, loving and 
just relationships in our 
church, families, and the 
world.  Our Mission is to: 

• Worship God in a faithful and joyful manner; 
• Teach the Good News of the Christian faith, share 

that faith with each other and reach out to those 
beyond the church; 

• Be a loving family dedicated to the biblical values 
of peace, love, faith, and justice; 

• Develop a dynamic presence in our community 
under the guidance of the Holy Spirit. 
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